Physicians Who Work for Free

On November 1st, we celebrate the feast of
two remarkable brothers who lived during the
early years of the Christian Church. Cosmas
and Damian were born of wealthy parents in
Asia Minor who gave their sons the best educa-
tion in the Roman Empire.

They were interested in medicine and became
physicians at an early age. During this same
time, the two brothers also became Christians.
Their unique combination of medicine and
prayer attracted the attention of many. Through
their commitment to Christ they endeavored to
become healers not only of the body, but of the
soul as well. Consequently, their fame spread
and they soon developed a reputation as being
miracle-workers who could heal with an herb as
well as with a prayer.

About this same time, the brothers made a

most unique pledge: they pledged not to take
any money for their services. They healed thou-
sands of people from diseases of body and soul
and never accepted anything for their efforts.
Their reputation spread even more rapidly as
they became known as “unmercenaries” — some-
one who does not expect payment of any kind in
return for services rendered.

In a sense, each of us can become unmerce-
naries in the same spirit as were Saints Cosmas
and Damian. Each of us can freely give some-
thing of ourselves without expecting anything
in return. Perhaps we can give our time to a
person in need without expecting an equal fa-
vor in return. Perhaps we can freely give advice
without being offended if it is not followed. Or,
perhaps we can give the gift of forgiveness with-
out receiving an apology in return.
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TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST

Icon of Healing the Gadarene Demoniacs (Luke 8:26-39)
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Sunday — November 1, 2020
Caasa Icycy Xpucty — CaaBa Ha Biku Glory to Jesus Christ — Glory to Him Forever

The District of Columbia is at Phase 2, and our Church is open for Divine Liturgies. But,
some may not feel ready to return, so we will continue to Livestream our 9:00 a.m. English
Divine Liturgy and our 11:30 a.m. Ukrainian Divine Liturgy. The dispensation from
attending Sunday Divine Liturgy and Holy Days of Obligation throughout the Archeparchy
is still in effect until further notice.
Sunday Services will be Live Streamed at 9:00 AM and 11:30 AM
Platform: https://www.facebook.com/holyfamilyshrine/

OUR CHURCH IS OPEN FOR LITURGIES

Sunday November 1
9:00 a.m. (Blessings for Gregory and Alexandria from the Popadiuk Family)
11:30 a.m. (For the Parish)
Tuesday November 3
9:00 a.m. (+Marion Bartoszyk from Friends)
Wednesday November 4
9:00 a.m. (+John Fedack from Ruth)
Thursday November 5
9:00 a.m. (+John Fedkiw from the Kucharvy Family)
Friday November 6
9:00 a.m. (+David and Myron Nagurney from Irene)
Sunday November 8
9:00 a.m. (For the Parish)
11:30 a.m. (+Apolonia and +Volodymyr Knysh from Family)

November Holodomor Remembrance — 1932-1933 — 87 Years Ago

We remember the millions of innocent people who perished during the state-sponsored
genocide inflicted by Soviet forces upon our Ukrainian people from 1932-1933. We must
remember and work to see that no one around the world, in Ukraine, or even our own nation,
suffers from hunger or malnutrition.
All commemorations are virtual this year.

Pray the Rosary Together!

Come join us in the comfort of your own home and rediscover the Rosary. It’s the prayer
of saints and the prayer for you! Our Rosary Prayer Group is dedicated to the Blessed Mother
under the title of Our Lady of Fatima and with these uncertain times that we all live in, let us turn
to her for help to bring peace for our country. All you need to have is a telephone! The prayer
participants receive a special toll-free number and access code and you dial in at the appropriate
day and time. We meet each Tuesday at 6:15 PM. No matter where you live in the country,
you are invited to join us in praying the Rosary. For more information and to join us in prayer,
please contact Mary Ellen Keyes at mekeyes1(@yahoo.com or call her at 301-431-1069.

Prayer List

Our prayer list of the sick or elderly and friends of our parish: Theresa Aranda, Liana Arnold,
Fr. Frank Avant, Susan Avant, Charles Belanger, Barbara Blendy, Bluey Family, Yevhenia Borys,
Taisia Bullard, Michele Burns, Fr. David Clooney, Mary Connors, Jack Davis, Darlene Dossick,
Solomia Dutkewych, Ruth Fedack, Bernard F, Damian Fedoryka, Lilian Garland, Thomas
Gutmann, H.H., Josie Hacker, Catherine Hetmansky, 1LT Catherine Hetmansky Hayes (Active
Duty Iraq), Julia Hetmansky, Bernadell Rita Higgins, Daniel Horeczko, Nila Iwaskiw, Kateryna
Jurach, Oksana K, Sarah Kelt, Dorothy Kozmoski, Suzanne Krumpelman, Fr. Mykhailo Kuzma,
Michael Joseph Little, Michele Pretka Litvar, Yaroslava L., Mufada and Family, Sallie Miller, John
Moeller, Deborah Pickering, Alexandra Pohorecka, Ron#119, Michael Joseph Radigan, Roman
Rusynko, James Salandro, Maria Sawkiw, Lisa Schaible, Christopher Sell, Shliakhta Bogdana,
Shliakhta Mark, Shliakhta Andrew, Gerald Stasko, Timothy Stock, Lindsey Sydnor, Thomas
Sydnor, Helen Lefcheck Torre, Jarrelyn Trusen, Cindy Turchek, Lisa Pretka Turner, Gloria and
Luis Vega, Jennifer Wilson, Michael Zabych. If you know of someone who should be on this list,
please email or call with the name of the individual. Our intercessory prayer for the sick and the aged is
truly helpful and comforting. In your Christian Charity, kindly remember our sick parishioners in your
prayers and perhaps a card or note.
CONCERNING FUTURE PARISH EVENTS
On October 7, the Mayor of the District of Columbia extended the Pandemic State of
Emergency to December 31, 2020.
As such, we will not be able to have our Christmas Bazaar this November, and most likely
will not be able to have our Annual Parish Christmas Dinner/Prosfora in January.
Fellowship with Cake and Coffee after the Sunday Divine Liturgies will also continue to be
suspended until the end of the year.
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